
Mission helper at that time. In the 
fall of the same year the school boys 
and I did some of the inside of the walls 
and in the following spring we were 
able to finish the plastering. During 
the summer we began to put the metal 
sheeting on the outside. This was 
completed by Mr. Bowker in the fall of 
1909. The interior metal sheeting was 
put on also and painted so that we were 
able to hold service in it on Christmas 
Day, 1909. I neglected to say the 
Indians helped us to lay the floor in 
the church. This was done free on 
their part. They were very happy, 
indeed, to be able to worship in their 
own building and gathered to the num­
ber of 115, the largest number we have 
ever had.

The furnishing of the church are 
nearly all of them gifts from individual 
friends. The metal sheeting, inside, 
outside and ceiling, was purchased with 
money given by a bequest.

The benches were made by two old 
Indians of the village and one was made 
free of cost to us. The two chancel 
chairs were made and given by the 
head-man of the village and his wife.

The communion rail and pulpit were 
designed here and made by an Indian
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